The Kiwanas Club of Healdsburg

KIWANIS BULLETIN
Jan 1, 1980

There will not be a meeting this week due to the holiday, but those who
wish to do so, may sign up at our regular meeting place and receive
credit for a make-up,

Program Chairmen for January:

The following members will be chairmen and present programs during the
month: Jan. 8, Glen Davis; Jan. 15, Bob Young; Jan. 22, Roger Christ-
enson; Jan. 29, Jim Silveira.

Board Meeting on January 9th.

The regular board meeting for January will be held on January 9th at
the home of Bob Durler at 489 Powell Ave.

Kiwanians Visit Rest Homes:

Eleven members visited three Healdsburg Rest Homes on December 21ist and
presented gifts to the patients. Frank Wilson and Bill Hayes played
their guitars and the group sang a number of Christmas Carols.

Our thanks to the following Kiwanians who made this project a success:
Frank Wilson, Bob Young, Vern Branch, Bill Hayes, Walt Wright, Bill
Fleager, Art McCaffrey, Bruno Rodello, Earl Osborn, Hector Ganero,
Francis Passalacqua.

S

Kiwanis Christmas Projects In Years Past:

The Healdsburg Kiwanis Club has been involved in many projects during
the holiday season in years gone by, but I will mention two I remember.
Beginning in the 4920's Kiwanis members and their wives met each year
with the children at the Salvation Army Home at Lytton for a. Christmas
dinner and program. Kiwanis paid for .the dinner and gave a cash gift
t5 ‘buy needed equipmemt at Lytton. This project was carried on for

45 years.

A-second project started in the early 1930's was ""Christmas Baskets

To The Needy". This project was first under the supervision of the
Red Cross with the Kiwanis Club paying for most of the cost and then
delivering the baskets before Christmas. After many years, the Junior
Chamber of Commerce took over the programs and in recent years it has
been carried on by the churches in our community.

HAPPY NEW YEAR
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The Kiwanas Club of Heaidsburg

KIWANIS BULLETIN
Jan., 8, 1980

Program This Week: Glen Davis will be program chairman this week
and will have Rick Balswick, pitcher for Guanella Bros. softball
team, as his speaker. Guanella Bros. softball team were National
Champions in 1974 and have had an outstanding record during the

past several years. Balswick will put on a
pliching.

Boa?d Meeting on January 9th: The Board of
month of January will be held on Wednesday,

demonstration of softball

Directors meeting for the
January 9th at the home

of Bob Durler 489 Powell Ave. The meeting starts at 7:30 Blo Mo o

Coming Events: il o The Cal-Nev-Ha- District Mid-Winter Conference

will be held in Pasadena on February 16th.

22 The 1980 Convention

of Kiwanis International will be held in Anaheim, California June

A2 T 285,

A Tribute to Russ Stevens: It was 50 years

age this montl that

Russell B. Stevens joined the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club. In 1934

he served as club president and in 1941 became Lt. Gov. of division

0. s Held district “offides in 1909 an® 191435 and was elected Gov,

of the Calif-Nevada District in 1944. Rues

wag the only man to

sVel sslye as govermor from this division of Kiwanis. He was an
excellent speaker and was one of the speakers at several district
conventions in the ydars following his governorship. From 1946 to
1955 he served on numerous committees forp Kiwanis International. In
1966 he received his 35 yr. pin for 35 years of service,

Those of us who knew Russ Stevens will
a great leader who served his community and

e s én'@lyﬁpiﬁdYéarf‘“ﬁia‘joﬁ'khbﬁﬂfhaf
Club sponsored a Pre-Olympic meet for women
bay area in 1932°?

always remember him.as
Kiwanis well.

the Healdsburg Kiwanis
athletes in the North-

"Children often hold a marriage together, keeping their parents so

busy they don't have time to quarrel.”

Earl Osborn-Bulletin Editor.
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The Kiwanas Club of Healdsburg

KIWANIS BULLETIN
Jan. 15, 1980

Program Last Week: The program last week, featuring Rich Balswick
pitcher on the Guanella Bros. softball team seemed to be well received
by the large membership in attendance. Rich said they play about 100
games a year in various parts of the U.S. He put on a demonstration
of the various pitches used in fast-pitch softball. We thank Bob
Rogers for his part in the demonstration. We could have had one of
our members, who are former baseball players, do the catching for
Rielh,  Praneis Passalacqua, Art McCaffrey, Frank Balbi, Walt Wright
were all outstanding catchers at one time.

Plans for This Week: Ed Deas, Major projects chairman, will be in
charge this meeting. He plans on dividing the members into groups and
have a round-table discussion of possible community projects the club
might undertake during the coming year. Think of worthwhile projects
for discussion.

New Member Inducted: Bill Branch, brother of Vern Branch, became the
latest new member to join the Healdsburg Kiwanis Club. Bill lives at
1824 Peterson Lane, Santa Rosa and works as a school custodian in
Windsor. He has two children, Donna and Eugene. He likes to bowl
and would like to serve on the House Committee.

£ Inter-Club Meetings: There will be an inter-club meeting Jan. 17th
with the Redwood Empire Club. at the El Ranche Hotel in Santa Roga.
We will leave Healdsburg at 6:30 A.M. On January 23rd, we will have
an inter-club with the Rohnert Park Club. They meet at the Green Mill.
We will leave Healdsburg at 6:15 p.m.

Home Hospice Thanks Kiwanis For Help: President Bob Young read a letter

from Judy Duff, director of Home HoSpice of Sonoma County, thanking
the Kiwanis Club for the gift of a projector to be used in their
program.

Healdsburg Kiwanis Club was the top ranking club in division 32 for
Nov. and Dec.

~

Guests Last Week: Jeff Holtzen, guest of Dick Holtzen; Merv Delgado,
guest of Chuck Reichel; Bob Rodgers, guest of Jim Silveira; Randy
Fannucci and Steve Eddinger, Kely Cllub .

It was good to have Ted Kellogg back at our meeting last week.,
We had 68 members present last week.

Earl Osborn
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The Kiwanas Club of Healdsburg

)
a
KIWANIS BULLETIN
January 23, 1980

Program This Week:

Francis Passalacqua will be program chairman this week and will
have Ed Anderson, an attorney from Santa Rosa, as his speaker. MWMr.
Anderson will talk on "Trusts".

Major Projects Discussed Last Week:

The committee on Major Projects conducted a discussion on pos-
sible projects the club might undertake during the coming year. The
committee wanted to find out what the club members felt were the chief
needs of our community. Following are a few suggestions:

1. Work party at Camp Rosenberg.
2. Build shelters at bus stops.
- Promote Taxi service in town.
- Beautification of entrance to town.
« Promote new library.
+ Activities to serve needs of Sr. Citizens.
- Secure playground equipment for Alexander Valley School.
- Secure animals for children to raise.

© N0 o E W

Inter-Club Meetings Coming Up:
pey 1. January 23--Rohnert Park leave at 6:00 pm
2. January 31--Redwood Empire leave 6:30 pm

Ted Kellogg Honored:

President Bob Young announced that Ted Kellogg had been given
an honorary membership in the Chamber of Commerce in recognition of
his many years of community service.

Ladies Night:

Bruno Rodello announced a "Ladies Night" meeting had been pro-
— = poseda i winapild be held in Santsa Rasa =t the El1 Rancho_or Black
Forest Inn. The date now undep consideration is March 8th. It
would include soccial hour, dinner and program. Sounds like fun.

Coming Events: :
1. March 18--Sport's Banquet
2. March 30--Pancake Breakfast
3. May 17--Winefest '"Chicken Barbeque™
4. Kiwanis Auction and White Elephant Sale
sometime in April

Just a Reminder:
There are times when a member for some reason has to leave a

club meeting before it is over. In order to prevent embarrassment
for the chairman and his Speaker, it would be appreciated if you

o would tell the speaker you hgve to leave early and ask to be ex-
cused. — a ; :
"Oftentimes an after-difiner speech is like ‘wildcatting: if you
don't strike oil after ten minutes----stop boring",
"Once we settled our problems over cigarettes and coffee. Today,

they are the problems™. — e e A
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The Kiwanas Club of Healdsburg

KIWANIS BULLETIN
Jane 29, 988

Program This Week: Jim Silveira will be program chairman. Jim
and Bill Kassin will be our speakers and will tell us about what
is happening in the Auto Industry. With the energy crisis,--in-
flation,--threat of a depression,--high interest rates, etc., it
sounds like a very timely topic for discussion.

Program Last Week: Gary Rosenberg, "pinch-hit" for program chairman
Francis Passalacqua and presented Ed Anderson a Santa Rosa attorney -
who spoke on "Estate Planning". Mr. Anderson is an excellent speaker
and was very knowledgeabe on the subject he was discussing.

February is Boy Scout Month: This vear will be the Golden Anniver-
sary for Boy Scout Troop # 21 which has been sponsored by the Heald-
sburg Kiwanis Club since 1930. There will be a program on Scouting
at our Feb. 5th meeting and Neil Iversen Scout master for troop # 21
will be program chairman that day. Kiwanis club members who have
served as scout leaders during those 50 years are: Dr, Fred Kinley,
Harold Rosenberg, Ira Rosenberg Sr., S.H. Cooley, E.R. Morehouse,
Ceeil -Judah, B.K. Van Cleave, Fred Haley, Dr. L.R. Day, Waldo
Iversen and Neil Iversen.

Dates To Remember:

o Jan. 30-- Inter-club with Redwood Empire-- 6:30 am

March 7-- "Ladies Night" at Los Robles--

Feb. 10-- Pancake Breakfast at Geyserville Kiwanis-- 7 am-1 pm
Apr. 26-- State Bowling Tournament-- Santa Maria

‘Guests Last Week: Ray Giordano - guest of Jim Silveira
Reno Fambrini - guest of Walter Wright

Gary Solem - guest of Ernie Biasotti

Steve Eddinger - Key.Club

Randy Fannucci - Key Club

Tom Roscoe waéffhe'ffféf'berson to be Tined for napkin throwing—fors:——
a long time.

Phil Rice got a $10.00 rendition of LHappyBirthday'! for only $5.00

Eig;grg§wa§ry_ieg_¥§§p§; Beginning in 1930 the Healdsburg Kiwanis
@b has had Tndivddual sdctures "taken of every member of the club.
I don't know whether they intend to carry on the tradition but the

last pictures were taken in 1970.

Did You Know: That Bruno Rodello is the only Healdsburg Kiwanian

to ever serve two terms as President. Charles Comstock was pres-
for 141/2 years.

"The average long novel encompasses about 300 pages; the U.S. tax
laws fill 1400. But if the top men in government had to make out

their own tax méturns I bet we'd get a prompt condensation of that
velume." :

"Happiness is that peculiar sensation you develop when you are too
busy to be miserable.™

R Larl
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